
The NavigatorτJune 2017 

 

1 

Navigator The  

The Newsletter of Alamo Squadron 
¢ƘŜ {ŀƴ !ƴǘƻƴƛƻ ŎƘŀǇǘŜǊ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ LƴǘŜǊƴŀǘƛƻƴŀƭ tƭŀǎǘƛŎ aƻŘŜƭŜǊǎΩ {ƻŎƛŜǘȅ 
A registered 501c-7 

June 2017 IPMS/USA Chapter of the Year: 

1998-1999 & 2004-2005 

Also: 

tŀǊǘ LL ƻŦ ±ƛƴŎŜ .ŀǊǊŜƭŜΩǎ  

Model Production Studio 
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A Real Space Build  

by Dick Montgomery Stripping Paint 
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By Len Pilhofer 

Presidentôs Message ï June 2017 

Greetings Alamo Squadron and welcome to Juneé

yes, almost halfway through the year. It has been a 

very productive 1st half of 2017 and I well expect it to 

be just as productive in the coming months. Let me 

take this monthôs presidentôs space in our newsletter 

to talk about judging. The context of this discussion is 

in relation to our own monthly contests. I fully recog-

nize that our monthly contests are not conducted in the 

same fashion as true IPMS contests; we donôt have 

categories nor dedicated teams of judges, but nonethe-

less there are some simple guidelines that we can all 

follow that mirror the spirit of IPMS judging guide-

lines. 

The first of these is checking to make sure all parts on 

the model are properly aligned. On an aircraft, this is 

pretty easy to check as it has wings, vertical stabiliz-

ers, and an undercarriage that are all very visible to the 

observer. Other modelsô might not have wings but ar-

mor models have tracks that need alignment and auto 

models have wheels that skilled modelers always 

check. A quick spot of these parts will help you nar-

row down the best built model on the table. 

The second item one should look for are obvious glue 

marks on the model. Look for these around the seams 

where two parts come together. A common type of 

glue mark is one left by cyanoacrylate (CA) glueé

otherwise known as superglue. When CA glue dries it 

leaves a very shiny residue and is easy to see. Just like 

good alignments mentioned above an experienced 

modeler knows how to avoid glue marks, and in the 

very least, how to properly hide them with a flat coat. 

Thirdly, a good judge looks for problems with the 

paint and finish. These might include a gritty surface 

or paint streaking down a model due to the overspray 

of paint. It might mean an ñorange peelò surface 

where the paint did not lay down smoothly. It DOES 

NOT mean a model is the wrong color in a certain 

judgeôs opinion. Pink for a P-51 may not be the best 

choice artistically or even histori-

cally, but if the paint job itself is su-

perior, then this should carry it over models whose 

paint jobs are less-than-stellar. 

A fourth point that judges should focus on are the de-

cals: are they straight, aligned properly, and has silver-

ing (the pockets of air trapped behind a decal) been 

eliminated? Decals can be challenging, especially 

when you are working with a less-than-glossy surface 

but there are techniques to deal with this challengeé

has the modeler executed these techniques effectively? 

The fifth and final thing a judge should look at are 

seams. More specifically, have they been eliminated 

(unless the real-life prototype had seams in the same 

areas the model does)? This is probably the least fa-

vorite are of model building for a lot of people, me 

included. It is not popular because it takes a lot of ef-

fort and it can get messy. Modeling was supposed to 

be fun, right? However, we should be rewarding the 

individual that takes this path down the ñun-fun roadò 

and puts two halves of a model together and makes it 

look like one. Then, we should make that person teach 

us how he/she did it! 

The point of this reminder is not to classify the ñgoodò 

modeler from the ñbadò. It is intended to help all of 

our club members learn to be better modelers. With 

the feedback you learn from our internal contests you 

will hopefully take this knowledge, apply it to your 

own modeling and be more competitive outside our 

club at the many shows in which our club participates. 

 

~Model On 

IPMS #49932 

Presidentõs Column 
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Bachelor Build Nights 

The focus of these gatherings is to build models as 

well as comradery with a secondary goal of watching, 

discussing, and learning different techniques. There 

will be no official club business at these meetings; 

only modelers sitting with their kit, building it, and 

talking about any topic you desire.  Each build night 

will run from 5-9 PM. 

All dates fall on a Thursday night. If you wish to host 

a BBN please let Len or Craig know and we can add 

to the dates listed here.  Build night dates for the rest 

of 2017 are as follows: 

8 Jun  - Craig's 22 Jun - Len's 

13 July @ Craig's 27 July @ Len's 

10 Aug @ Craig's 24 Aug @ Len's 

14 Sep @ Craig's 28 Sep @ Len's 

12 Oct @ Craig's 26 Oct @ Len's 

9 Nov @ Craig's 30 Nov @ Len's 

14 Dec @ Craig's 28 Dec @ Len's 

 

Monthly Contest Schedule 

 

The internal club contest schedule for the rest of the 

Alamo Squadron year (up through the next elections) 

are as follows: 

 

June 2017  Open 

July 2017  Open 

August 2017  Open 

September 2017 Things That Float 

October 2017  Open 

November 2017 That 70s Model 

December 2017 Christmas Party 

January 2018  Model of the Year 

 

Web Page Bios 

This is a way for members to learn a little bit of mod-

eling-related information of their club mates in order 

to facilitate the sharing of knowledge and techniques 

in modeling genres and areas. In no way is this man-

datory and only if you wish to share your info with 

other club members should you participate. Be aware 

that whatever we post on the webpage is public to the 

world...there are no security controls on our website. 

Here is a link to the bios already on the site: http://

alamosquadron.com/members.html. 

If you wish to have your bio published please reach 

out to Len at president@alamosquadron.com  

Club Announcements 

http://alamosquadron.com/members.html
http://alamosquadron.com/members.html
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May Club Contest Results 

Red, White, and Blue  

First Place: Rob Booth 

1/48 F-16C 

Third Place: Lee Forbes 

1/72 Fokker D.VII 

Second Place:  Dave Herron 

1/48 F-86 

Club Announcements 


